
From: 
Sent: 11 January 2018 20:51 
To: West 2 
Subject: Applications 163900 - 163901 

Town and Country Planning Act 1990 Appeals by Mr & Mrs B Wynne 

Site Address: Upper Buskwood Farm, Hope under Dinmore, LEOMINSTER, HEREFORDSHIRE HR6 OPX 

Appeal references: APP/W1850/W/17/3181231 and APP/W18S0/W/17/3181217 

Dear Madam 

I am writ ing to support the turning down of the above appeals. 

I have lived in the village for over 26 years- in Tavern Meadow - through which the majority of traffic has to pass. 
There has been a marked increase in the volume of traffic ( cars, vans, lorries and farm vehicles)- most of which 
completely ignore the current 30mph speed limit. 

As a parish councillor it is one of the main issues continually being raised with me by fellow villagers. They are 
extremely concerned for the safety of their children and pets and feel that a serious accident is imminent. 
I've even had the postman complaining that he nearly lost his wing mirror! 

The road or rather lane has few areas where vehicles can pass each other safely. Hence the dent in garden walls and 
drives being used to get out of the way of oncoming traffic. This combined wi th the lack of pavements means that 
pedestrians regularly risk life and limb. 

In view of the above I believe that the proposed developments at Upper Buskwood Farm would exacerbate an 
already dangerous situation. 

Kathy Clarkson 
5 Tavern Meadow 
Hope Under Dinmore 
HR6 0NP 
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